
06/04/2023 
REF SPT092 OFI-E298Q 

Sent via email -

RE: FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST – SPT092 

Avon and Somerset Police and Crime Commissioner’s (PCC’s) office have now completed the search 
for the information which you requested on the 29th March 2023. 

Your request: 

1. The number of services commissioned by the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner in the
past 12 months for:
a. Child Victims of Child Criminal Exploitation
b. Child Victims of Child Sexual Exploitation.
Barnardo’s will use the information provided to inform

Our response: 

1  
a. The OPCC contributed to 2 locality responses to CCE across the force area (Bristol and Somerset
ROUTES delivered by Barnardos’)
b. The OPCC co-commissioned (with 5 local authorities) a forcewide response to CSE (Banardo’s
against sexual exploitation)

Please be advised these services are now part of an Avon and Somerset re-modelling of local 
authority response to child exploitation (including both CSE/CCE), therefore the arrangements as 
described above ceased on 31/03/23 and are now going to be delivered through local authority re-
modelling and in re-commissioning of services. The OPCC will be committing to funding these new 
ways of delivery an exploitation response. 

If you have any queries about this letter then please contact me, quoting the reference number 
above in any future communications. 

If you are unhappy about how your request has been handled and wish to make a complaint or 
request a review of the decision then you should write to: 

The Chief Of Staff  
Avon and Somerset Police and Crime Commissioner’s Office 



 

 Valley Road 
 Portishead 
 Bristol 
 BS20 8JJ 
 
Please note, Avon and Somerset Police and Crime Commissioner’s office provides you with the right 
to request a re-examination of your case under its review procedure. The appeals document is 
attached for your reference. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the 
Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the ICO cannot make a decision unless you have 
exhausted the complaints procedure provided by Avon and Somerset Police and Crime 
Commissioner’s office. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: http://ico.org.uk/. 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Freedom of Information Officer  
 
Avon and Somerset Police and Crime Commissioners Office 

http://ico.org.uk/



